
 

 
  

 

                            

 

Friday Bulletin 10th September 2021 
 

Dear Parents       
   
Attendance affected by COVID 19 
I have had a few questions about attendance in relation to Covid and feel the following information 
from Public Health Cumbria will be of interest: 
 

 Children don’t need to isolate unless: symptomatic with COVID symptoms, if they have tested 
positive themselves, if they are following quarantining advice, or if they have been advised to 
isolate for any other reason. 

They no longer need to isolate if they are identified as a close contact of a positive case. 
 There will be potentially different scenarios whereby a parent may choose to keep their child off 

e.g., 
o All adults in the house have tested positive and have a legal duty to isolate – they cannot 

arrange for someone else to get the child to school and don’t want to leave the house 
themselves.  It would be unfair in this instance to record an unauthorised absence. 

o The parents are acting ‘on the safe side’ and want to keep the child at home until they 
have spoken to NHSTT and been advised that the child doesn’t need to isolate but should 
get a PCR test. 
Schools are asked to advise parents to arrange a PCR test for the child but offer 
reassurance that the child can attend school whilst waiting for the test and the result, so 
schools may record this as an unauthorised absence. 

o The parents have made the decision to keep the child off for the full 10 days. 
This decision sits outside the national guidance and would usually be recorded as an 
unauthorised absence.  

 
Morland Area Netball and Football Tournament  
Thirteen of the children in Class 2 will be taking part in the Morland tournament next Thursday 16th 
which starts at 3.30pm and 5.30pm. All those taking part have been informed via an additional 
letter sent with this bulletin. Any children who would like to go along and support their classmates 
would be most welcome. Parents will be required to collect their children from school at 3.10pm to 
transport them to the tournament. If you are unable to do so, please co-ordinate with others or 
speak to the school. Refreshments will be available to buy.   
 
This is our first sporting event in more than a year and I’m sure you’ll agree is an exciting step 
towards a more normal school term. 
 



     

 

First Aid Training 
We are delighted to welcome John French into school to teach the children the essential skills of 
first aid. Children from both classes will be involved.  The training has been split over two weeks, 
beginning on Wednesday 15th September in the morning for an hour (session 1) and concludes on 
Wednesday 22nd September (session 2). 
 
Parents’ Evening 
Parents’ evening this year will be held on Wednesday 20th October. Appointments are allocated on 
a first come first served policy, though we will do our best to assign appointments which are 
convenient.  Booking forms will be sent out within the next few weeks at which point we will advise 
as to whether the appointments will be online, face to face or a mix of both. 
 
Nasal Flu  
All children will be offered the nasal flu vaccine in school on Tuesday 5th October at 9.30am. 
Please see the information pack included in your plastic wallet and consent form to return to the 
school office. 
 
Class 2 
Please can children dry and return the wool to school that we dyed in a jam jar with Debbie last 
term. We hope to use this in our project soon. Thank you. 
 
 
Kirkby Stephen Hockey Club. 
Are you looking for a great sports activity for after school?  Check out the Mini and Junior Hockey 
Club in Kirkby Stephen.  Poster attached via email.  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Mr D Priestley 
Head Teacher 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
  

 

                            

 

Summary of dates for your diary: 

Wednesday 15th September  First Aid Training 

Thursday 16th September  Morland Area Netball and Football Tournament 

Wednesday 22nd September  First Aid Training 

Tuesday 5th October   Nasal Flu Vaccination 

Wednesday 30th October  Parents’ Evening  

 
 
 
 
After school club   - Week beginning: 13th September 2021 
 
£4 a session or 5 for £16 (this can be split across siblings) 
Please tick which sessions you would like your child to attend: 
 
Monday –  Craft with Karen                 Thursday – High Seas Adventure 
  
Tuesday –     Acrobatics                  Friday – Football 
                                                                            
Wednesday – Razzmatazz 
 
 
Breakfast Club – 8am or 8.30am (£3 from 8am and 50p from 8.30am)  
 
Monday     8.00am 8.30am              Thursday     8.00am      8.30am  
 
Tuesday     8.00am 8.30am                    Friday          8.00am      8.30am  
 
Wednesday    8.00am  8.30am         (Please circle requested time) 
 
Child’s Name ……………………………………………. 
 
 
I enclose £……….. To pay for …………..sessions 


